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 As part of “the IPA Care for Education Programs” in 2012, the IPA has 

provided support to “Sekolah Kami”, a school established in 2001 for 

around 150 scavengers and disadvantaged children located in the 

Bekasi area.

 A donation of 75 million rupiahs was symbolically handed over by Pak 

Sammy Hamzah, IPA Vice President to Ibu Irina Amongpradja, the 

principal of the school during the IPA Breaking the Fast event on August 

7, 2012 at the Dharmawangsa Hotel . 

 The funds  were intended to renovate the school facilities (new school 

desk and chairs) and to fix the fish ponds (as a mean to teach the 

children about fish farming and as the fish could be a source of nutritious 

food for the children).  

 For the transparency and accountability of the IPA Donation, the IPA 

then appointed a contractor to perform the renovation. 

Background
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Project Report

Works implemented by the contractor include :

- Digging/excavation works

- Wall works

- Water installation works

- Electrical installation works

- Land clearing works

- Procurement  

The reparations of fish pond and procurement of new school chairs, tables and  

have been completed on November 1, 2012

A complete financial report and handover document has been submitted by the 

contractor to IPA.
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BEFORE SUPPORT FROM THE IPA

Project Report
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AFTER SUPPORT FROM THE IPA

Project Report
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AFTER SUPPORT FROM THE IPA

Project Report
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“TERIMA KASIH”


